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	The first Whaleback Times for the 2019/2020 ski season from club president Greg Noonan:
Hello again...with the Fall General Meeting scheduled for Sunday, 2:00PM in chalet, I thought I send out an early edition of the WT outlining the happenings at the Ski Park since last April. Lots of news to share...in doing this, the meeting Sunday might be shortened.
 
Tree Planting on Percy's Path
For the second straight year, 600 seedlings were planted on Percy's Path. Thanks to the Girl Guides, Boy Scouts and club members who assisted. A job well done.
 
Wheel Chair Ramp Replaced
Thanks to a government grant, the wheel chair ramp was replaced by Dave King and Tom O' Gorman. Peter sent pics to members, as you can see, excellent carpentry work.
 
Brian Dunphy induced in CCNL Hall of Fame
Congratulations to Brian who was induced into CCNL Hall of Fame last May...in the Athlete Category. Brian has and continues to take skiing very seriously, participating in local, province and national events. He was truly deserving on this award.
 
Paint Shop addresses an ongoing issue!
A thank you to the Paint Shop who donated 3 gallons of Anti Slip Floor Pain. If I heard it once I heard it a dozen times, the chalet floor is a concern, someone is going to slip and hurt themselves. Well, hopefully that issue is put to bed. Just recently Kenny applied the paint, now its like walking on sand paper.
 
Moose Down
Ten minutes after the moose season opened, Neil Stokes had a moose shot filling the clubs moose license. A job well done indeed. Big thank you to Glenn Kirby and Jack Lamond for assisting Neil field dressing the critter. Lots of moose available in chalet during the upcoming season.
 
Whaleback Nordic Ski Club brochures
With the assistance of the Marketing and Promotion grant received from the Town of Stephenville, monies were available to develop a beautiful brochure which will be circulated in the Bay. St. George area. Hoping to have it circulated in the not to distant future. Thanks to Kelly Brake for taking the lead on this project. With the brochure in circulation, the general public will become more aware of our facilities and consider joining our club. A shortened version of it will be made available to schools in an attempt to encourage JR participation.
 
Update on Drag
 
The drag was "floated" into Marble for repair last spring. Speaking to Bernie recently, he feels that the repair job will be completed by next week. He is a bit concerned that the welding may not last. Hmmmm. It will be a big expense if we have to purchase a new or used portion of the drag. Stay tuned.
 
Ditching and Culvert Installation
Thanks to the provincial government grant, money was available to hire an excavator to replace wooden bridges with culverts on Oliver's Twist, Ravens Ridge before the Whaleback and on the beginning of Braveheart. Thank you to Neil and Jack for assisting Carter. There was a small amount of ditching carried out in an attempt to eliminate a couple of wet spots.
Also, the hill on Kamikaze was cut and widened with the help of Howard, Kenny, Carter and Mark. The hill was grubbed while the excavator was on hand.
 Thank You to...
 
Jack White for making and installing Oliver's Twist and Brave heart signs just before Grand Central.
Mark Burt for serving as JR Coordinator for the past 7+ years. He has decided to step back from that position.
Club members who regularly drop off their recyclables at the depot.
Members who participated in the Friendly Invasion Parade.
To the Town of Kippens and Co-op, 50/50 draw for donations of $1000.00 each.
Congratulations to Michael Budden who participated in the National Special Olympics Training Camp  last month.
To Dave and Tom for installing a new groomer garage door. Big job!!!
To Carter, Jack, Brian, Peter for splitting and storing firewood that was scattered in in stadium area.
 
HAPPY HALLOWEEN
See you Sunday.
Greg N.
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